Athletic Department Meeting 
March 14, 2006
Present:  Arnie Ball, Leslie Clark, Eric Burns, Ron Clark, Adam Ferris, Dane Fife, Keith Fisher, Julie Florio, Steve Florio, Dan Fox, Michael Fruchey, Billy Gernon, Mike Harper, Tim Heffron, Kent Hormann, Kelly Hartley-Hutton, Tony Jasick, Jennifer Kieffer, Scott Kneer, Chris Kuznar, Sarah Laib, Sheila Marsh, Charity Middleton, Brian Miller, Jenny Moppert, Chad Newhard, Ryan Perrotte, Mark Pope, Abbie Renaker, Bev Saalfrank, Kirsta Soleburg, Judy Tillapaugh, Jeff Tungate, Lesa Vartanian,  Rudy Yovich, 
Absent: Janelle Bartelheim, Dan Bere, Elliott Blumenthal, Debra Casaburo, Shari Casaburo, Joel Cotton, Christine Francis, Rita Girardot, Ru Hatachi, Katie Jackson, Brett Johnston, Jermaine Kimbrough, Kim Moore, Chris Paul, Rich Riles, Dave Skelton, Dennis Smith, Larry Yant, Paul Zinchenko
SAS Team: Leslie Clark has a grade check report for each sport she will be placing in all coaches’ mailboxes. Leslie announced grade checks will be going out in two weeks again. The last day for a student to drop classes is March 17th. Be reminded a student can’t go under twelve hours. 


Priority Registration will be held on March 27th. Advisors asked coaches to please have athletes meet either with their academic advisor or them. Chris Kuznar stated they have only seen four students at this point and the SAS team has worked hard in order to receive Priority Registration. Leslie Clark has registration forms for student athletes.


Chris Kuznar invited everyone on behalf of the SALT team to Georgetown Bowl. The SALT team will be raising money for the Diabetes Foundation. The event will take place on March 19th from 12:30- 3:30 pm. The cost is $10.00 per person and SALT would appreciate everyone’s participation. 


Abbie Renaker announced National Student Athlete Day will be celebrated on April 4th. This will take place during the Men’s Baseball game. Serving will begin at 2:00 pm and continue through 5:00 pm. Abbie would like everyone to volunteer if possible and support our Student Athletes.
Summer Camps: Ron needs to have information and clarification from Soccer & Women’s Basketball teams in order to complete information for Summer Camps. 
Royal Dons Event:   Kent Hormann invited all coaches and staff to the Royal Don’s event on March 23rd at the Fox & Hound at Jefferson Pointe. This is a Thank-You to all those sponsors, boosters and Royal Dons who have shown their support throughout the past season. The event will begin at 6:00 pm and the NCAA games will begin at 7:00 pm. Sarah Laib will be taking RSVP’s. Mark asked everyone to please attend and wear your IPFW clothing. Mark requested an invitation be put in everyone’s mailbox. 

Kent Hormann announced there will be an event for Men’s Volleyball on April 14th.  Tentatively the event will be held at the Williams from 5:00pm-6:45 pm. More information will follow.  
Student Calendar/Handbook and Team Schedules: Ron Clark stated April 14th is the deadline for schedules. Please forward information to Ron Clark.
End of Season Athletics Banquet:  Mark asked everyone to mark April 30th for the End-Of-Season Banquet. The banquet will be held at the Marriott Marquee Ballroom.  Mark assigned Abbie, Chris and Brian to the Banquet Committee. 


There was discussion of the pros and cons of the banquet with general consensus being the banquet is a great event which showcases every athlete and our department.  


Mark asked those with concerns to meet with him in the next three days to voice their concerns. Mark encouraged coaches to feel free to have their own event as well if they wish to do so.   
Monthly Budget Meeting w/Coaches: Tim reminded coaches to continue to develop their budgets for next year and to include part-time salaries, gifts, camps, fundraising opportunities and anything else that should be included in their budget. Tim needs to meet with everyone by next Friday. Tim stated it is very important to have accurate information going into the Budget Meeting.  
CPR/AED and First Aid Training Session: Dan Fox stated the NCAA doesn’t require training but recommends training to all coaches. Please drop Dan an e-mail if you are interested in training. This will be a great time if you’re looking for training because the regulations are changing. The training will consist of approximately four hours. There was general discussion of doing training during finals week. Dan will wait and see what responses take place. 

Conference Update:  Mark stated progress is continuing. 
Retreat:  Mark will be sending out information concerning the retreat.
Women’s Basketball Coach Process: Mark stated we had a candidate in yesterday and today. There will be another one in on Wednesday and Chris Paul will interview on Thursday. There is another candidate who has made it in to the NCAA and needs some time for that process. Mark appreciates the Women’s Basketball Staff and everyone’s patience during this time. 

Wellness Update: Judy Tillapaugh stated there is still time to obtain your Purdue $100.00 incentive. There will be the opportunity to have your blood work done at the “Health Fair” on March 22nd. The Health Fair will be held from 9:00am-3:00 pm. Judy is very excited the SALT Team will be hosting a table. The Health Fair will also include a Hobby Fair. 


Saturday, April 1st IPFW will be hosting the Mastodon Stomp. This event benefits the Cross Country/Track Program. Judy asks everyone to invite their friends and family to participate. 


April 6th is IPFW‘s Alcohol Awareness Day. There will be activities at Walb Union including the Golf Cart Challenge to emphasize the dangers of drinking and driving.

Issues/Concerns/Questions/Rumors/Etc.:   Mike Fruchey shared his concerns for Facebook.com. This has become a widely used internet based program for college students. However, there is concern with what students are placing on this website including personal information and pictures that can reflect poorly on the character of the student and the athletic team.
Mark would strongly recommend coaches to remind their students they are role models and if they wouldn’t do these things on a street don’t put them on the internet. 

Mark spoke on the recent Faculty Senate meeting concerning the Division One budget. Mark stated a budget was sent to a subcommittee about six years ago prior to many of us being here that was inaccurate. It was a budget that didn’t support a Division One athletics program sufficiently. Mark welcomes dialogue, and when you consider the academic and positive recognition the university has obtained as a result of being Division 1 for its 1% investment for the university, we’ve done very well. Mark also stated he has never heard a disparaging remark ever about the Athletic Department. 

Dan Fox asked coaches to please contact him if they need to have summer coverage for camps. Coaches need to fill out a contract if you wish to have a particular trainer.


Dan Fox will also be doing screenings of freshman and sophomores. There will be drug testing as well. There will be exit physicals of all seniors.


Kent Hormann stated the Men’s Volleyball team will be on radio on March 18th. Kent would like schedules for the 2006-07 year so Kent can plan for radio announcing and secure spots in the upcoming year.   


The next staff meeting will be held April 11th, at 12:00 noon in the Royal Don’s Room. Please note change in date, due to April 4th celebrating National Student Athlete Day.
Respectfully Submitted,

Sheila M. Marsh 
